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Existing Home Sales:  Slower To Close '21
Bottom Line: Existing home sales fell more than expected in December as
mortgage rates started to rise. Most of the increase in mortgage rates came in
January. And so far, mortgage applications for purchases have been holding up as
potential buyers jump in, hoping to avoid even higher mortgage rates (see our
mortgage application write-up here). This existing home sales report shows that
overall activity remained robust, if modestly slower, amid early signs of higher
mortgage rates but continued tight supply. Overall, housing looks to have added
modestly to 4th Quarter GDP after dragging on growth in the prior two quarters.
Looking forward, it appears that housing could still add slightly to growth in the first
half of this quarter, but beyond that, the impact of higher rates will likely see it having
a slightly negative contribution to GDP. 

https://us9.campaign-archive.com/?u=168ba26b0ed5b6aa9565a37b0&id=cf3ee0e2de


Existing Home Sales FELL by 4.8% in December to 6.18 million, compared with
market expectations for a decline to 6.42 million. The prior month was revised up
from 6.46 to 6.49 million.  Home re-sales are now 8.3% BELOW their year-ago level.
                                            
The Inventory of Homes Available for Sale FELL by 17.1% to 920k and are now
13.2% BELOW  their year-ago level. Because inventories declined while sales
declined, the Months Supply FELL to 1.8 months from 2.1 months.  This is BELOW
the 6-month level that is considered 'normal'.    

Home Prices ROSE compared to their year-ago levels. Average home prices are
8.8% ABOVE their year-ago levels while median home prices are 14.6% ABOVE
their year-ago levels.       

Total Existing Home Sales



Single-Family Existing Home Sales:








